
 

 
 

March 2023 Prayer Letter 
           

         New Kid’s Club: 

                                      
                                                     Victoria leaving: 

 
    

       Building Dedication: 

 
 

  
 

Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray For Victoria Radford as she seeks God’s will for her life 

- Pray for the new kid’s club in Honsbaongo, and that we are able to 

effectively reach this area with the gospel  

        In an effort to reach our community, our 

church kicked off weekly kid’s clubs in a second 

location near our church.  We have been 

averaging over 45 kids each week at the new 

location as we strive to reach all areas of our 

community with the gospel.  We held an 

evangelism campaign for 2 nights and showed 

gospel films. We also preached the gospel and 

had a man make a profession of faith as well as 

several others show interest in our church.  We 

hope to see many more saved in Honsbaongo. 

       On the Last Sunday in February, our 

church hosted our building dedication 

grand opening service.  It was an 

incredible day. We had several first-

time guests and a record attendance 

for our church with 79 adults and 

around 125 children.  Our church 

worked very hard to prepare all the 

details for the big day and it was a really 

special service for our church.  Many 

members gave sacrificially for the big 

day, some brought rice, others drinks and 

some gave special offerings to help 

purchase new benches.  All the details 

worked together wonderfully, from the 

choir to the message and the meal 

afterward.  We are excited for the days 

ahead as we work to continue to grow 

our church plant.  

       For the last 6 months, we have had an 

intern here with us in Burkina.  Victoria 

has been working and learning about life 

on the mission field.  During her time 

here she was able to learn to speak and 

read some French, to drive a stick shift, 

and has learned a lot about everyday life 

on the mission field.  She has been a 

huge help to us, especially with our 

children and she will be missed.   


